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Happy New Year!  This January has been a very challenging 

month with lots of cold weather and news from around the 

country and the world that is bone chilling at times.  The 

good news is that UUCG is making progress in many of our 

endeavors.  At our January Board Meeting we learned that 

our Pledge Drive is going well.  Three meetings have been held with three more 

scheduled.  The gathering for families with children will be at my house on Sun-

day, February 20th, at 1:00.  We got the good news that our gift wrapping efforts at 

Barnes and Nobles in December generated over $1,300 and our endowment fund 

made money in 2010. 

 

The Gilda’s Club initiative is picking up steam.  They will be holding an informa-

tional fund raising meeting on February 3rd and need UUCG members there to host 

the large numbers of attendees they are anticipating.  At our upcoming Program 

Council meeting I am looking forward to hearing about the work of all of our com-

mittees and how their efforts are moving us forward on our four strategic goals.  

We did have some discussion at the Board Meeting about the uneven attendance in 

our Youth RE on Sunday mornings and the continuing challenge to identify volun-

teer teachers for each Sunday.  I would like to encourage all of our busy families 

with children to attend every Sunday that they are able so that their children can 

have a true understanding of Unitarian Universalism and our principles.   With the 

holidays behind us hopefully we will all be in town and available more often. 

       (continued on pg. 4) 
 

President’s Notes 

 

 

Children’s activities are  

available each Sunday. 

Sunday Services -- 10:30 am 

 
February 6 

Good Boundaries, Good  
Relationships 

Rev. Ann Marie 
 

February 13 
ECU Reader’s Theater 

 
February 20 

Where Do I Go From Here? 
Rev. Ann Marie 

 
February 27 

General Assembly : Living  
Our Covenant 

Mary Alm 
 
 

MARY ALM, the TJ District Coordinator for General Assembly 

will be our Sunday speaker on February 27
th

. 

 

Mary Alm is the TJ District Coordinator for General Assembly 2011, to be held 

in Charlotte, NC, from June 22-26.  She is a long-time member of the UU 

Church of Asheville where she has served as President twice.  Recently retired 

from teaching at the University of North Carolina at Asheville, Mary’s current 

church interests include governance and stewardship. 

 

Sunday’s Service, Feb 27th will be “General Assembly: Living our Covenant, 

Keeping our Promises”.  The annual meeting of our Association of Congrega-

tions, General Assembly fulfills our Covenant as an Association. Mary will ex-

plain how the events of GA address each of our seven principles. 
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  . . . of Reverend Ann Marie Alderman 

In a recent sermon I talked about the Delphia 

Moye Chapel that once stood near the inter-

section of Dickinson and Grand in 

Greenville.  It was the church building, 

dedicated in 1906, that housed the 

Greenville Universalists until 1922.   All that 

remains is a black and white photo.  In the photo you can see a tall 

white steeple that surely was visible to most people in the city back 

in the day.  At the end of the sermon, I asked wouldn’t it be great if 

we erected that steeple again, for real or metaphorically.   The real-

ity is….we are already doing that! 

For real, UUCG has taken on the Gilda’s Club project.  This is a 

huge undertaking that will raise gifts totaling in the millions that 

will be used to create a day time space for those living with cancer 

to go to.  I have no doubt that in the not too far off future the doors 

to a Gilda’s Club will open. 

 For real, at the time I am writing this, after only 2 weeks, 

members and friends of UUCG have pledged over 45% of the total 

hoped for to fund all that we want to do next year as a congrega-

tion.  (Keep turning those pledge cards in!) 

 For real, the board members and staff of the TJ District 

(representing over 60 UU congregations in VA, NC, SC, GA and 

TN) will hold their February Board meeting in our building.  I am a 

member of the TJ Board, so I will be your representative. You are 

invited to attend and participate in the Town Hall discussion that 

will be held at 9 am on Saturday, Feb 19th where you will hear how 

the TJD board is leading the UU wide conversation about regionali-

zation and strengthened clusters. 

 For real, at 10 am, on Feb 19th, the discussion will shift to 

one about The Kinston Fund.  This is an “endowment” that was 

created when the UU congregation in Kinston closed 15 years ago.  

Soon this fund will be able to be used for the growth of UUism in 

Eastern North Carolina.  Envisioning what that might mean, will be 

an important conversation!   If you would like to be a part of it, 

please let me know as an RSVP is required! 

 For real, and for many reasons, I have felt a wonderful new 

surge of energy coming from UUCG members and friends….We 

ARE raising that tall steeple full of hope and progressive action in 

our part of the world! 

      Ann Marie 
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Reflections 

Minister: Rev. Ann Marie         

Alderman 

Youth Religious Education     

Director: Kimberly Scholl 

Music Director: Mort Stine 

Choir Director: Stephen Brand 

Office Administrator:  

Michelle Covi 

Staff 

President: Patrice Alexander 

Vice President: Bev Harju 

Secretary: Susan Foreman 

Treasurer: Brenda Stewart 

At-Large:  Alan Bailey 

At-Large:  Judi Hickson 

At-Large:  Tom Thielen 

Board of Trustees 

Ambiance: Terry Shank 

Building Maintenance: Feryl         

Masters & Pat Tesh 

Communication: Rich Elkins 

Endowment: Bill Paulson 

Finance: Paul Alston 

Fundraising: Feryl Masters 

Hospitality: Lynn Caverly & Pat Dix 

Membership: Bud & Phyllis Hazel 

Youth Religious Education: Jennifer 

Thielen 

Stewardship: Feryl Masters 

Social Action: Tom Long &              

Pat Anderson 

Worship: Gladie Hamilton  

Committee Chairs 
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Social Action 
Social Action Report 

 

UUC Greenville Community Shelter Action Group 

On Tuesday, January 6, 2011, we had the first meeting of the UUC Greenville Community Shelter Action Group. 

Ten lively, talkative participants began brainstorming from a list of eight options how we could best be of help to 

the Greenville Community Shelter Program. 

 

Setting up a station in the UUCG Library to collect donations for the Community Shelter's "Daily Needs" was 

voted on as the best activity for us to start immediately. Within the week the basket was in place, and donations 

covering fourteen different categories of need flowed in. The first load of items received from about 10 to 12 

UUCG members was delivered on Friday, January 21. 

 

We continued talking about a second helping option into our  second meeting on  Thursday, January 20. That 

project would involve the evening "check in" procedure. We will complete the necessary application forms at our 

next meeting, coordinate evenings for the activity with Director Lynn James and begin orientation meetings. We 

also hope to do a third program, the provision of "rebirthing" themed celebration gifts near the Easter holiday. 

 

First Born 

After the usual two month hiatus, we started our first session of the new year with the First Born Food Distribu-

tion Program on Saturday, January 22. Thanks go to our volunteers Hank Foster, Helen Foster, Tom Long and 

Larry Means. Toni and Ruel Tyer volunteered for the Program on other days. Our next fourth Saturday to partici-

pate is February 26. 

 

Cypress Glenn Operation Sharehouse Event 

On Tuesday, February 22, from 9:40 AM until noon, there will be a Stop Hunger Now type food packaging pro-

gram, a one-time event, for which volunteers are sought. This program, to be held at the Cypress Glenn facility, 

where several UUCGs have their residence, is called Operation Sharehouse. When the time nears we will be an-

nouncing the event on Sunday. 

Tong– Len 
    Tong-Len USA based in Greenville, North Carolina, is a charitable non-profit organization dedi-

cated to funding programs that serve the poor in northern India. We are allied with Tong-Len 

Charitable Trust, based in Dharamsala, India, the non-governmental organization that implements 

the programs we fund. All partner organizations strive to help displaced communities in northern 

India achieve a secure and sustainable future by addressing the root causes of their poverty and ill-

health through a range of educational and health-based projects. 

  Dr. Derek Maher came to UUCG last fall and gave us a talk explain what Tong- Len was about.  He is rasing money 

to cover the medical expenses for the children in these slums.  The goal is to pledge $1,500 a year for 5 years. A small 

group of 5 met for lunch and decided that we could do that.   Since then, we have expanded to 8 people, Don Eng-

lish,  Alice Arnold, Bev Harju, Ton Long, Joanie de Groot, Claudia Sundman, Sue Foreman, Judi Hickson,  and we call 

ourselves, for convenience "Lotuus UUCG Group" so that Derek will know who we are.  As 2010 ended, we fulfilled 

our pledge and more, and gave $2,446.  The $2,000 was by donation and Claudia added $446 from a weekend gift 

wrapping at "Barnes and Noble." This group is open to all who wish to donate in any amount.  Joanie de Groot is col-

lecting all the UUCG  group money. 
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Funraising 
 

What a great time we had gift wrapping at Barnes and Nobles this year!  I am so proud of our UUCG family that came out 

to participate in this great fundraiser!  We were generously given the last five days before Christmas as our days to wrap 

holiday gifts for donations.  As was the case last year, we made some really good money for our church... almost 

$1300!  This is money that comes mostly from the community at large (as opposed to our own pockets).  It gives us the 

chance to get our name out into the community as people who are friendly and fun... and hopefully decent gift wrap-

pers!  Our location in Barnes and Nobles had been changed a bit from last year... we were set up close to the head of the 

cashier line, as opposed to right inside the door, as we had been last year.  I think that accounted for slightly less money 

brought in than we did last year, but still very good!   

 

The Barnes and Nobles Customer Relations Manager, Rob McDaniels, who doles out the days seems to like our 

group.  We are on time and reliable in ways that apparently other groups are not.  In fact we were given two “extra” days 

to wrap on the spur of the moment... and Pat Anderson, Cam Scales and I “manned” these days to benefit Gilda’s 

Club.  This was a GREAT opportunity to inform the community at large about our new social action project and we raised 

about $300 for Gilda’s Club from donations!   

 

This year’s UUCG wrappers included:  Bob Franke, Cam Scales, Michella Kelle-

her, Jan Salstrom, Phyllis Hazel (and her mother), Michelle Covi, Shannon 

Terry, Lynda Lane, Margie Shalita, Shareen Berkowitz, Lorraine Obremski, Bill 

Paulson, Marcia and Ray Sobel, Brian Hill, Jennifer Theilen, Terry Shank, Holly 

Weaver, Mary Schatz, Mike Koetje, Leigh Harrison, Emily Richards, Ruth Leg-

gett, Patrice Alexander, Judi Hickson, Ron Moye (and friend Nancy), Ann 

Marie Alderman, Sean Stayton, Ann Eleanor, Leslie Alison, Derek Carmichael, 

Jeanne Stone, Patrice Alexander, Lynn Caverly, Gail Butler, Patti Gade, Pat Dix, 

Rich Elkins, Kay Alston, Sue Foreman, Leigh Bragg and Mary Yahnker. 

President’s Notes (cont.) 
 

Work is continuing on the draft 2011-2012 budget.  The results of the Pledge Drive and the requests from 

the Committee Chairs will help drive the proposed budget that will be presented to the congregation for 

approval at our Annual Meeting. We have included the $2.00 per member increase in our Fair Share con-

gregational contribution.  The revised UUCG Policy Manual is now posted on our website.  

 

UUCG will be hosting a Thomas Jefferson District meeting on February 19th for the leaders of all the con-

gregations east of I-95 to discuss opportunities for expanding the reach and impact of the Universalist Uni-

versalism vision in our region.  It promises to be an interesting meeting.  There will also be an opportunity 

to learn about some of the organizational restructuring that UUA is undertaking in an effort to be more 

streamlined and to encourage stronger cluster relationships. 

We are all facing challenges these days. Each one of us has much to share- at the same time we each need 

support and understanding of our special circumstances.  As our Pledge Drive continues I hope that each 

of us will each ask ourselves why we make certain commitments and what UUCG means to us, our fami-

lies, and our communities.  Please be as generous as you can be, with your time, talents, and resources 

when you are asked to contribute.  It is an exciting time here at UUCG and I am confident that together we 

can do much for those in need with the energy and passion that is UUCG! 

In Gratitude and Covenant, 
 

Patrice Alexander  
Patrice Alexander, President  
UUCG Board of Trustees,  
2010-2011 

Affirming justice, equity 
and compassion towards all 

UU Members and Friends wrap presents at 
Barnes and Noble bookstore.  
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Plant the seedsééé 

Tell family and friends about your  

 HealthCare decisions.  

 
Come to a FREE  Advance Care Planning Clinic  

Living Wills and Health Care Power of Attorney forms will be 

available.  

 

Where: Unitarian Universalist Congregation  

131 Oakmont Drive, Greenville, NC  

When:  February 26, 2011  

9:30 AM ð 11:30 AM 

 

Advance Care Planning facilitators will be on site to answer your  

questions!!!!! 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Sponsored by:  The End of Life Care Coalition of Eastern Carolina 

For more information contact 847 -0868  

Educational Materials Available  

Individual counseling by  

Advance Care Planning facilitators  
Educational session at 9:30 AM 

Forms available----Notaries available 

If you plan to complete a living will or HCPOA please  

      bring a form of identification. Thank you!  
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Youth Religious Education Report 

Hello again! 

 

We've been having a great time in our YRE classes.  The Primary children have been working on the section 

in our curriculum (*Around the Church, Around the Year*) that concerns how every individual is unique.  

We've talked about how cultures and groups of people can be different, and also about some of our individ-

ual differences, and that each of us is special and that we are all worthy of respect.  We had four of our chil-

dren from this age group attend an overnight event as part of this curriculum where we cooperated to pre-

pare our food, played and sang, did individual artwork and, of course, talked about how all of us are spe-

cial. 

 

The Tween class is working on the unit "Great Ages of Time", which address our Judeo-Christian heritage 

as UUs along with much more.  This class allows for much more discussion time and really lets our older 

children make intellectual connections in a safe and supportive environment. 

 

We will be wrapping up our school-year curriculum with the service at River Park North in June, and we 

are making great strides towards the Hogwart's Academy curriculum we are planning for the summer.  The 

program will run for 11 Sundays beginning June 12th and we will include things like Wand Making and 

Potions.  This promises to be great summer fun for the kids and adults alike!  We will be hammering out 

more of the details at our next RE Committee meeting, February 27th following Sunday Service. 

 

In order to get the most from what  RE has to offer, we ask that you participate!  Bring your children with 

you on Sundays so that they can participate regularly in the classes.  Volunteer to teach or act as the second 

adult in one of the classes.  We have some very dedicated people who 

are putting lots of effort into having the best possible curricula and ex-

periences possible in our YRE program, so make sure you and your chil-

dren come take advantage of all we have to offer! 

 

In Service, 

Jennifer Thielen 

Chair, YRE Committee 
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SUMMER CAMP for UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST MIDDLE SCHOOL YOUTH 

 

Come join other UU youth for one fun -filled week of workshops, games, music, campfires, outings, 

and more. . . the perfect setting in which to be silly, make lasting friends, and learn what makes UU 

youth so awesome!  This summer, Shelter Neck will bring back its celebrated summer camp program 

for UU youth, connecting youth from small, mid -size, and large congregations across Eastern and 

Central NC.  Youth aged 12 -14 (rising 7th ð 9th graders) are invited to join us July 10 -16th at Shel-

ter Neck UU camp in Burgaw, NC.   

 

To register by the March 1 deadline, please contact our 2011 Director, 

Agatha Buell, youthcamps@shelterneckuucamp.org, (415) 240 -6638.  Check 

out our website too: www.shelterneckuucamp.org/2011/youthcamp.htm  

Religious Education 
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~ February 2011 ~  

Sun  Mon  Tue Wed Thu  Fri  Sat 
    1 

8a-9a Breakfast Group 

3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

7p-8:30p Gilda's Club 101 

7:30p-8:45p KTC Bud-

dhist Meditation 

2 
3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

5:30p-7p Harvest the 

Power #3 

7p-8p Choir Practice 

  

3 
7p-8:30p Gilda's Noogie 

Night Fundraiser at 1st 

Christian Church 

  

4 
1p-2p Women's Lunch 

Group 

7p-9p First Friday Fun 

Night 

  

5 
  

6 
9:50a-10:25a Living 

Mindfully 

10:30a-11:30a Good 

Boundaries, Good Rela-

tionships 

12p-1p Lunch Group 

  

7 
6:30a-10:30a Building 

Cleaning 

5p-9p Rental 

  

8 
8a-9a Breakfast Group 

6p-7p Gilda's Team 

Leaders 

7p-8:30p Gilda's Organiz-

ers/All Teams 

7:30p-8:45p KTC Bud-

dhist Meditation 

9 
7p-8p Choir Practice 

  

10 
7p-8p Social Action 

Committee Meeting 

  

11 
  

12 
  

13 
9:50a-10:25a Living 

Mindfully 

10:30a-11:30a Readers 

Theater 

12p-1p Lunch Group 

14 
6:30a-10:30a Building 

Cleaning 

5p-9p UUCG McAlister's 

Fundraising Night 

7:30p-9:30p Sierra Club 

Meeting 

  

15 
8a-9a Breakfast Group 

3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

7p-9p The Coffee Party 

7:30p-8:45p KTC Bud-

dhist Meditation 

16 
3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

5:30p-7p Harvest the 

Power #4 

7p-8p Choir Practice 

  

17 
7p-8p UU Shelter Group 

  

18 
8a-5p TJD Board Meeting 

1p-2p Women's Lunch 

Group 

  

19 
9a-10a TJD town hall 

meeting 

10a-4p Kinston Fund 

Visioning meeting 

  

20 
9:50a-10:25a Living 

Mindfully 

10:30a-11:30a Where Do 

I Go From Here? 

12p-1p Lunch Group 

5p-7p Vegetarians in Pitt 

County potluck 

  

21 
6:30a-10:30a Building 

Cleaning 

6p-8p Yorktown Square 

Homeowners Meeting 

7p-8:30p Board of Trus-

tees Meeting 

  

22 
8a-9a Breakfast Group 

3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

3p-4p Caring Committee 

Meeting 

7p-8:30p Gilda's Organiz-

ers/all teams 

7:30p-8:45p KTC Bud-

dhist Meditation 

23 
3p-5p Minister's Office 

Hours 

5:30p-7p Harvest the 

Power #5 

7p-8p Choir Practice 

  

24 
7p-8p UU Men's Group 

  

25 
  

26 
8:30a-10:30a First Born 

Food Distribution 

9:30a-11:30a Advanced 

Directives Workshop 

  

27 
9:50a-10:25a Living 

Mindfully 

10:30a-11:30a General 

Assembly! 

12p-1p Lunch Group 

28 
6:30a-10:30a Building 

Cleaning 

7p-8:30p Book Club 

7p-8:30p Interfaith Alli-

ance 

  

  

5 
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Happy Birthday to 

UUs this  

February 

 

Feb 6 -Dorothea Handron 

Feb 9 -Shannon Terry 

Feb 10 -Lynn Caverly 

Feb 13 -Tom Thielen 

Feb 17 -John Gustafson 

Feb 23– Bev Harju 

Feb 26- Shareen Berkowitz 

Deadline for next month’s beacon is Tuesday, February 22  at 8:00 pm 

 Unitarian Universalist     
Congregation of Greenville 
131 Oakmont Drive 
Greenville, NC 27858 
252-355-6658 

Give Cancer A Noogie! 

We have received a pledge of a $10,000 matching grant for our 

first fundraising event, Give Cancer A Noogie, on Thursday, Feb. 

3rd at 7-8 p.m.. Because we need a larger meeting space and want 

to form partnerships, the event will be held at the First Christian 

Church, 2810 E. 14th St., Greenville. There is no charge to come 

and donations are voluntary. Please help us plan for the right size 

crowd and make a reservation by contacting Bev Harju (252) 258-

1212 or harjubev@yahoo.com. 

This fundraising event will help us get to the next 

step of $55,000, which will be enough to get our 

trademark license; our official name and logo; and 

support from the national organization, Cancer 

Support Community 

(www.cancersupportcommunity.org). For more 

information about this project, contact Pat Ander-

son 252-414-9986 or patanderson@suddenlink.net 

mailto:harjub@ecu.edu
mailto:patanderson@suddenlink.net

